COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

Xavier University (XU) has been diligently communicating the intent to expand the University’'s
degree offerings through the creation of the College of Osteopathic Medicine (COM), which requires
that the existing PD be amended. The University has reached out to various leadership groups
within the community of Evanston to communicate the intent and garner support. The following
measures have been taken to accurately communicate the plans and manage the expectations of
the community at large:

+ December 2023: XU briefed the Evanston Community Council on the development of the
COM in their meeting.

+ Evanston Community Council endorsed their support as part of XU's CBC Ohio Capital Budget
Request for FY 2025.

» August 14, 2024: XU briefed the Evanston Business Association on the COM and the
forthcoming request for a PD amendment.

+ August 15, 2024: XU briefed the Evanston Community Council on the COM and the
forthcoming request for a PD amendment during their Community Council meeting.

+ August 29, 2024: XU received a letter of support for the PD amendment from the Evanston
Community Council. See letter on right.

« December 19, 2024: XU presented the Final Development Plans to the Evanston Community
Council.
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August 29, 2024

Sean L. Rhiney, Esq.
Director, Government Relations

Program Facllit, Philosophy, Politics, and the Public
Xavier University

3800 Victory Parkway

Cincinnati, Ohio 45207

Dear Xavier University,

The Evanston Community Council is excited to show our support for the proposed construction of the
College of Osteopathic Medicine at Xavier University. Our community has witness firsthand the
pressing need for medical education and training in our community.

With the continuing growth in our community, this new facility will contribute to the overall
improvement of healthcare in our area.

Following consideration by the Evanston Community Council, and a public presentation at a general [ §

Community Council Mesting, we write in support of Xavier University's request for an amendment to
Planned Development 67 to develop a new College of Osteopathic Medicine in lieu of a tenant office
building on the portion of the Planned Development west of Station Way.

We believe that the new College of Osteopathic Medicine at Xavier University aligns with our
community’s goals and will serve as a comerstone for future growth and development. We support
this initiative considering the immense benefits it will bring to our community.

Sincerely,

Evanston Community Council

Natasha Smith
Vice President
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